

April 7, 2022

Ms. Nancy Marconi Registrar Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re: Framework for Review of Intervenor Processes and Cost Awards

AMPCO Cost Eligibility Request Board File No. EB-2022-0002

Dear Ms. Marconi:

I am writing pursuant to the OEB's letter dated March 31, 2022 regarding the above proceeding to request intervenor status and cost eligibility.

AMPCO's Interest

AMPCO is a not-for-profit consumer interest advocacy organization. AMPCO's members represent Ontario's major industries: forestry, chemical, mining and minerals, steel, petroleum products, cement, automotive and manufacturing and business consumers in general. AMPCO members are major investors, major employers and a major part of communities in which we operate, across Ontario.

AMPCO and its member companies are well known to the Board. AMPCO participates in many proceedings, working groups, consultations and initiatives of the Ontario Energy Board in which matters relevant to the sector and Ontario's large electricity consumers are being addressed.

AMPCO intends to review the OEB's March 2022 Framework for Review of Intervenor Processes and Cost Awards and provide its views on the issues identified by the OEB.

We respectfully request that the Board please confirm AMPCO's eligibility for an award of costs in this matter.

Notice

Please serve all correspondence pertaining to this proceeding to AMPCO representatives as follows:

Mr. Colin Anderson, President Association of Major Power Consumers in Ontario (AMPCO) 65 Queen Street West, Suite 1510 Toronto, Ontario M5H 2M5 P: 416-260-0280

F: 416-260-0442

Email: canderson@ampco.org

Association of Major Power Consumers in Ontario

www.ampco.org

65 Queen Street West, Suite 1510 Toronto, Ontario M5H 2M5

P. 416-260-0280

F. 416-260-0442

Ms. Shelley Grice, P. Eng., Consultant

46 Scarborough Road

Toronto, Ontario M4E 3M5

C: 647-880-9942 F: 416-260-0442

Email: shelley.grice@rogers.com

I trust this letter will suffice for the Board to grant intervenor status to AMPCO and to confirm AMPCO's eligibility for a cost award.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or require further information.

Best Regards,

Colin Anderson

President